

HOLLYM PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES TO MONTHLY MEETING HELD ON THE 14 DECEMBER 2017 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present Cllr Fred Dearing (Chair)
Cllr Adrian Boasman (Vice Chair)
Cllr Bernard Jull
Cllrs Annie Ives

South Holderness Ward Cllr Dave Tucker

Clerk Sue Barrick

2 members of the public

1. DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS

Cllr Jull declared Non-Pecuniary interests in items 5 & 9 on the Agenda. All Cllrs have a Non-Pecuniary Interest in Item 7 on the Agenda but these were covered by letters of dispensation from the Clerk.

2. APOLOGIES

Cllrs Clare Ward, Kim Sissons and Becky Lindgren were not at the meeting.

3. MINUTES TO THE PREVIOUS MEETINGS

The minutes were approved and signed as a true record after inclusion of the word Non in Item 1.

4. MATTERS ARISING

Clerk advised that she had contacted the Dog Warden regarding their regular presence in the village but had received no reply. Clerk to take forward with Cllr Dave Tucker.

5. YORKSHIRE WATER PROPOSALS

Cllr Tucker advised that the low lying dyke has been potted therefore plans regarding its future have been parked. He also advised that coastal erosion rates from south end of Withernsea to Easington are at 6 metres per year and that Alan Menzies (Portfolio holder for Coastal Erosion and Director of Planning and Economic Regeneration for ERYC) was to do a site visit on 21st December with Cllr Tucker and Cllr Tucker will phone Chair with the results of the meeting. Mr Menzies will be invited to our Jan/Feb meeting where Cllrs will have the opportunity to quiz him regarding coastal erosion only. YWA are to arrange a site visit to Wisbech sewage works and will arrange coach transport and would like 2 reps from Hollym PC. Clerk to request sight of Screening Planning Application from ERYC Planning Dept as normally this would not come before PC.

6. VILLAGE HALL

Harold Jobling advised that this committee had held their AGM on 23rd followed by their Management Meeting which focussed on the annexe and structure of the hall. The outside area had been tidied up. He mentioned that the last financial year had seen a loss of £2k some of which expenditure was for electrical work so new uses for the hall were to be pursued. He stated that Cllr Sissons had been elected as the PC rep and asked if PC would be willing to act as a Trustee for the Hall. Clerk to contact ERNLLCA to enquire. Monthly meetings are to be on the 3rd Wednesday.

7. PRECEPT

Clerk to include on next Agenda.

8. PLANNING

